DMI 国際ろう者支援協会 日本

2023 年 春号

DMI創設者ネヴィル・ミュアー、 表彰される



1月26日のオーストラリアの日に、デイヴィッド・ハーレイ総督はネヴィルの生前の功績を褒め称えオーストラリア勲章の

メンバーとして表彰しました。ミュアー家にとっても、DMIにとって も、この上ない名誉なことです。

この賞を授与することにより、 総督は「功労があり、著名で、顕著 な活躍をした優れたオーストラリア 人を表彰する」とし、地域、国、国 際レベルで大きな影響を与えたこと を認めています。総督は「彼の功績 は実にシンプルに、"感動的 "であ る」と述べています。ネヴィルに会 ったことのある人なら、この言葉が 真実であることがわかるでしょう。

ブルンジ:自給自足の畑が広がる

前回のニュースレターでは、ブルンジでの自立支援プログラムの一環として購入した畑の準備が整い、雨が近づくにつれて、植え付けの準備も整ったことをお伝えしました。いよいよ雨が降り、作物が育ってきています!

このニュースレターの印刷 直前に、史上最強のサイクロンがマラウイを直撃し、DMIのろう者のコミュニティに直接 影響を及ぼしました。食糧、水、毛布、交通、棺のためのQR 金が緊急に必要です。このQR コードを読み取り詳細をご覧く ださい。また、HP

ださい。また、HP やFacebookで最 新情報をご覧く ださい。



Just before printing this newsletter, the strongest cyclone *ever recorded* hit Malawi, directly affecting our Deaf communities. We urgently need money for food, water, blankets, transportation, and coffins. Please scan this QR code to read more, and watch our website or Facebook page for updates.

現地スタッフのユージンの報告によると、豆、トウモロコシ、モロコシ、大豆が土から顔を出し、2月中旬から下旬にかけて豊かな収穫を迎える予定です。ただ一つの問題といえば、あまりに大きな収穫がありそうなので、収穫物を売るまですべての作物を保管する倉庫がないことです!現在、解決策を練っているところです。



どうかこの作物が実る過程が守られ、豊かな収穫と有益な販売ができるようにお祈りください。

中国:コロナによる困難な状況

ここ数カ月のニュースなどでご 存知の方も多いと思いますが、中国 政府はコロナウイルスの流行によ り、再び国内の大半の地域のロック ダウンを決定しました。

中国各地から届く報道では、人々の体調不良や多数の高齢者の死亡など、似たような状況が伝えられています。私たち中国のDMIファミリーにとっても新たな厳しいシーズンがやってきています。しかし、このような苦難の中にあっても、彼らは全ての状況の上におられる方を仰いでいます。多くのろう者が祈りや聖書勉強会、交わりのために、毎日オンラインで集まっています。



Meeting online and in a coffee shop

ロックダウンは10月から12月まで続きました。「自宅待機」が解除されても、多くの人が自宅に留まり、オンラインミーティングを続けています。喫茶店では小さな集会が開かれており、また他の地方ではその小さな集会のための場所が見つかりました。

どうか、中国の兄弟姉妹が健康 で安全に、また困難な時期を乗り切 れるようお祈りください。

(1)

ウガンダ:父なる神の愛を体験する

デフ・アクション・ウガンダ(DAU)は、1月の最終週にウガンダのリラで、ろう者のためにFatherHeartカンファレンスを開講しました。ウガンダ全土から45人がネヴィル・ミュアー総合学校に集まり、5日間を過ごしました。その目的は、天のとでした。授業は毎日ではないとでした。授業は毎日によっとでした。それでも、ろう者たちは「もっと続けてほしい!もっとやりたい!」と、意欲的でした。

最終日には、証しの時間がありました。ほぼ全員が、この1週間で得たものを証ししたいと言ってくれました。以下はその例です。

今の自分は来たときの自分と違う。頑なだった私の心を天の父が変えてくださいました。

私は自分の父と対立し、父への 復讐を企てたこともありました。今 はもう父を赦し、父を責めたいとも 思いません。

私は長い間、自分の父と連絡を取っていませんでした。彼は私を殺す計画を立てていたのです。今週、私は彼を赦しました。父に手紙も書きました。私は父の息子でありたいと思っています。

今週私は母を赦し、心は喜びに 満ち溢れています。

- 今の自分は来たときの自分と違う。頑なだった私の心を天の父が変えてくださいました。
- 私は自分の父と対立し、父への 復讐を企てたこともありまし た。今はもう父を赦し、父を責 めたいとも思いません。
- 私は長い間、自分の父と連絡を 取っていませんでした。彼は私 を殺す計画を立てていたので す。今週、私は彼を赦しまし た。父に手紙も書きました。私 は父の息子でありたいと思って います。
- 今週私は母を赦し、心は喜びに 満ち溢れています。
- 私が学んだことは、三位一体に ついてとイエスが天の父に祈る ように私たちに教えていること です。
- 私はとても深く感動し、多く のことを学び、啓示を受けま した。
- 私はもう混乱していません。天 の父が私を愛してくださること を経験しました。

コンゴ民主共和国で働く福音の 息吹 ~ サケ&ミノバ

コンゴ民主共和国のパピー牧師と彼のチームは、移動するたびに 直面するリスクを知りながら、躊 躇することはありません。彼らの 信仰は、自分たちを取り巻くすべ

ゴマ市から30km離れたサケという村にある小さな教会の集会では、福音を聞くためにろう者が集られている者が集らこの教会を監督するとになりました。パピー牧の教会にグループを連れて訪問する機会を得て、ゴマ市からの聖歌隊も一緒に訪問しました。皆にとって、高揚感と励ましのある時間となりました。



パピー牧師は2022年末にミノヴァろう学校も訪れました。パピー牧師のような人が訪問し、少しでもサポートを行うのは、先生や子どもたちにとって、いつも励みになります。パピー牧師は子どもたちに福音を伝え、病気の人たちと一緒に祈ることができました。



間の照明や携帯電話の充電に使われる予定です。携帯電話の充電器

をコンセントに差し込ん だらスイッチを入れら れるようになるのですか ら、その感謝の気持ちと 言ったらひとしおです!

コンゴ民主共和国の DMIファミリーが、この ような厳しい環境の中で も福音を伝え、ろう者に 手を差し伸べることがで



ウガンダでの FatherHeart カンファレンス

FatherHeart conference in Uganda



きるよう、これからもお祈りくだ さい。

フィジーに手を差し伸べる!

フィジーでの休暇中、アンドリューはヴォモにある教会で説教をするよう依頼されました。彼はテモテへの手紙第二から教え、DMIの働きについて話し、会衆からも好評でした。その後、アンドリューはスヴァにあるろう学校とつながりのあるスタッフたちと話をしました。フィジーにはろう者のための教会があると言えます。

今年中には、ニュージーランドの教会とつながり、フィジーや他の太平洋諸国でのアウトリーチ活動の支援へと発展していくよう願いつつ祈っています。

キャミ・アレキサンダーのご紹介

DMI日本は、キャミ・アレキサンダーを新しいスポンサーシッ日担当として迎えました。臨時コーディネーターのカレン・エルリックは、キャミとは2004年からでき合いです。当時関西外大の学生だったキャミは、聖書に興味を打ちた。JETの教師として日本にありました。JETの教師として日本にありました。キャミは、ぞの著したの書が出来ることに溢れ、その書が、また、も表きつける魅力のあるとのです。また、先月教育学の修士号を取得しました(おめでとうございます)」

彼女は日本手話も堪能です。 ろう者の友人から手話を学んだそ うで、大阪インターナショナル チャーチに通っていた時には、になりました。数年前からDMIのスポーをしてくれていますが、彼女としていますがが、彼女を力MI日本の理事会に招こうと考えていたときに、彼女もより深くもといたときに、彼女は今年8月にケニアが関いたといると感じたです。彼女は今年8月にケニアが関いるのMI国際大会にも参加を希望する日本人

のろう者のために日 本手話で通訳を行い ます。

これまでスポン サーシップ担当を務 めていたネイサン・ マイケルセンは、妻 のインゲと共に中部 地区代表としての役 割に専念することに なりました。



While on holidays in Fiji, Andrew was asked to speak at the Fijian Church in Vomo. He taught from 2 Timothy and the CPN Market and the CPN Market

Reaching into Fiji!

in Vomo. He taught from 2 Timothy and shared about the work of DMI, which was well received by the congregation. Afterwards Andrew spoke with staff who had connections to a Deaf school in Suva. Fiji has no churches for the Deaf, so there is work for us to do there.

We are hoping to connect with churches in New Zealand toward the end of this year and, prayerfully, they will be willing to help support any outreach work in Fiji and other Pacific nations.

Introducing Kami Alexander

DMI Japan welcomes Kami Alexander as our new Sponsorship Coordinator. Interim Japan Coordinator Karen Ellrick has known Kami since 2004, when as a student at Kansai Gaidai she was a magnet for Japanese students who were curious about the Bible. Kami came back to Japan as a JET teacher, and then stayed to teach at KIU

Academy near Kyoto. She overflows with the joy of the Lord—both kids and adults love being around her. Also, congratulations are in order—last month she completed a Masters degree in education!

Kami also communicates in Japan Sign Language. She learned

from Deaf friends and progressed to the point of being the regular JSL interpreter for the worship services at Osaka International Church when she was attending there. She has been a DMI sponsor for several years, and recently felt the Lord nudge her to get more involved, just as we were thinking of inviting her to our board. She will be attending the DMI International Conference in Kenya this August and will interpret into JSL for any Deaf Japanese who would like to attend.

Nathan Mikaelsen was previously our Sponsorship Coordinator, so this will free up him and his wife Inge to focus on their role as Regional Representatives for Chubu.



Deaf Ministries International DMI 日本支部

Web: http://japan.deafmin.org Email: info@japan.deafmin.org

Tel: 090-3652-5268 (カレン) Fax: 06-7503-5268

郵便:

540-0004 大阪市中央区玉造 2-26-47 大阪クリスチャンセンター内

DMI 国際本部(オーストラリア)

Web: http://deafmin.org Email: info@deafmin.org

P.O. Box 395 Beaconsfield Vic. 3807 Australia Tel: +61-3-5940-5431

~ English ~

DMI founder Neville Muir honoured

On January 26, Australia Day, Governor-General David Hurley posthumously recognised Neville as a Member of the Order of Australia. What a great honour for the Muir family, and what a wonderful distinction for DM!

By bestowing this award, the Governor-General "recognises outstanding Australians for meritorious, distinguished, and conspicuous service" acknowledging their significant impact at the local, national, and international level. "They are, quite simply," the Governor-General said, "inspiring". Anyone who met Neville would know this is true.

Burundi – Self-sustainability fields flourishing

In our last newsletter we reported that the fields purchased as a part of our self-sustainability program in Burundi had been prepared and, with the rains approaching, were ready for planting. Well, the rains came and our crops have been growing!

Eugene, our man on the ground, reports that beans, maize, sorghum and soya beans have burst out of the soil and are on track for a bountiful harvest between the middle and the end of February. The only problem we have at the moment is that it looks like we will have so big a harvest that we don't have enough storage to keep all the crops until we can sell them! We're working on a solution now.

Please pray for the protection of these crops as they continue to ripen, for a plenteous harvest and profitable sales.

China – Ravaged by COVID

As many of you will have heard on the news reports over the past several months, China's government decided to put most parts of the country into lockdown again due to COVID outbreaks.

All reports that have come in from all over the country tell a similar story of people being unwell and many elderly passing away. It's been another tough Please see the announcement on the front page

season for our Chinese DMI family. But, despite these hardships, they look to the One who is above all our circumstances. Many Deaf have met every day online for prayer, Bible studies and fellowship.

Lockdowns lasted from October until December. Even though "stay at home" restrictions have been lifted, many still keep to their homes and continue to meet online. Small gatherings are being held at the coffee shop, and in other provinces, spaces have been found for their small gatherings.

Please pray for the health and safety for our Chinese brothers and sisters as they navigate through yet another difficult season.

Uganda – Experiencing the love of God the Father

Deaf Action Uganda arranged a FatherHeart conference for the Deaf in Lira, Uganda in the last week of January. 45 people from all over Uganda gathered at the Neville Muir Comprehensive School for five days. The aim was to learn and to experience how Father is loving us as sons and daughters. The teaching sessions were from 9am to 6pm every day. Still, the Deaf often expressed: "Continue! We want more!"

On the last day, we had a testimony time. Nearly everybody wanted to testify about what they had received during the week. Here are some examples:

- I am not the same person now as I was when I came. I had a hard heart.
 Father has changed it.
- I had conflicts with my father and had plans of revenge. Now I have forgiven him and I have no desire to tell him about his faults.
- I haven't had any contact with my father for a long time. He planned to kill me. This week I have forgiven

him. I have written a letter to him. I want to be a son to my father.

- I have forgiven my mother this week and my heart has become so full of joy.
- Now I have learned about the Trinity and that Jesus teaches us to pray to Father.
- I am so deeply touched, learned so much, and received revelations.
- I am not confused anymore; I have experienced Father loving me.

Gospel is alive and well in DR Congo – Sake & Minova

Despite knowing the risks they face every time they travel in DR Congo, Pastor Papy and his team are not deterred. Their faith is in a God who is bigger than all the evil that surrounds them and they want to share that faith with others.

In a village called Sake, 30km from Goma City, a small church for the Deaf gathers to hear the gospel. Pastor Luanda was appointed to oversee this congregation of 18 Deaf. Papy had the opportunity to take a group on a mission to visit the church. The choir from Goma also came along. It was an uplifting and encouraging time for all.

Papy also visited the Minova School For the Deaf at the end of 2022. It's always encouraging for the teachers and kids to have someone like Papy come and give them that little extra bit of support. He was able to share the gospel with the kids and pray with some who were sick.

A single solar panel was purchased for the school so that they could have power to light up the classroom on gloomy days. The school is also a boarding school, so the panel will be used to give some light at night and charge their mobile phones. All of a sudden we have a whole new appreciation for being able to plug our phone chargers into a socket and flick a switch!

Please continue to pray for our DMI family in DR Congo as they share the gospel and reach out to the Deaf in such a hostile environment.

(continued on page 3)